
 

 

Dear members, 

   The Federation in consultation with various members of the Parish Council, local Police and I 

believe others met a while back to look at the issue of speeding around the schools. 

Working with Nick Carter the proposal below was to install new speed cameras to alert drivers who 

are speeding of their speed and the presence of a school.  The Federation was keen to have these 

around both schools, but I believe conversations suggested installing around Mortimer St. Mary’s 

initially as this is most likely where people will speed. 

Nick has already provided a cost for these, £10860 and believes the funding could be matched from 

West Berkshire if the Parish Council are able to pay towards these, although this may have changed 

as the deadline has been missed per the request at the January Parish Council meeting. 

The cameras will of course provide a much wider use than just the school as will operate all the time 

and alert speeding drivers.  There are current more limited signs are in place, but the view of 

replacing with something more visual and modern would ensure more of an impact and hopefully 

reduce some drivers speeding through this part of the village. 

 

 

Kind Regards 

Richard Bourne 

07733334433 

rbourne@mortimerschools.org 


